Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Eliza Duncan <eliza_duncan2
@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2013 2:24 PM
To: UTC DL Records Center
Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-120767)
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Dear (UTC), ..
a
o

f am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its

dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off

coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic" is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran

showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to
other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Eliza Duncan

904 E 54th St # NE
Tacoma, WA 98404-2602
(253) 486-8050



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of John Seeburger
<chakrawind@msn.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2013 10:23 AM -

To: UTC DL Records Center Ll =2
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Dear (UTC),

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main cancerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."”

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic" is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



John Seeburger
8 Lakeside Country Clb SW
Lakewood, WA 98498-5244



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Terry Eaton
<john.and.terry@gmail.com>
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Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) WA
Dear (UTC),

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years. No, that can't be right. Surely a west coast energy provider knows better
than that

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives, and surely you know that. PSE's plant may require hundreds of
millions of dollars to clean up its dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the
true cost of keeping a dying coal plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and will certainly to occur well within the next two decades. As
President Obama noted in a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in
our air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not
right, that's not safe, and it needs to stop." Well, we all know he's right, and so do you.

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that
the pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous
coal ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two
state-based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to verify or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its cost
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic" is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to
other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal, to people, all living creatures and the earth.



Sincerely,

Terry Eaton

10824 NE 172nd Ave

Brush Prairie, WA 98606-7129
(360) 896-4929



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Anita Gwinn
<alunamcwolf@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2013 6:09 PM

To: UTC DL Records Center

Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-120767),
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Dear (UTC), "~

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop.”

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic"” is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Anita Gwinn
41600 NE Munch Rd
Amboy, WA 98601-3527



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Jennifer Basaraba Sprague
<jbsprague@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2013 8:39 PM

To: UTC DL Records Center s

Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-120767¢
[
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Dear (UTC), -

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon poliution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic" is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Jennifer Basaraba Sprague
3224 Biscay Ct NW
Olympia, WA 98502-3558
(360) 866-8906



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Vikki Fredrich
<bigvicagain@gmail.com>
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Dear (UTC),

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of doliars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon poliution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic" is overly simplistic and misieading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Vikki Fredrich

814 NW 20th Ave
Camas, WA 98607-9317
(360) 834-5830



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of William Sipple
<sipplewg@wavecable.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2013 1:.09 AM
To: UTC DL Records Center —
Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-120767P
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Dear (UTC), —

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
" pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic” is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



William Sipple

748 Raptor Ln NW

PO Box 206

Seabeck, WA 98380-9616
(360) 830-4299



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Marney Mathison
<marneymathison@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2013 1:09 AM

To: UTC DL Records Center

Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-12076%
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Dear (UTC), F

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop."

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic” is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Marney Mathison
2907 Drummond Ave
Vancouver, WA 98661-5037



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Cheryl Mcdaniel
<cheryl.mcdaniell@gmail.com>
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To: UTC DL Records Center

Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE 12076%
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Dear (UTC),

| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon pollution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop.”

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues. '

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economic"” is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Cheryl Mcdaniel
717 E 32nd Ave
Spokane, WA 99203-3111
(509) 294-1574



Higgins, Joni (UTC)

From: Sierra Club <information@sierraclub.org> on behalf of Marney Mathison
<marneymathison@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2013 3:40 AM

To: UTC DL Records Center

Subject: RE: Comments on Puget Sound Energy Integrated Resource Plan (UE-120767)
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Dear (UTC),
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| am very disappointed that Puget Sound Energy is planning to continue financing its dirty, dangerous, and increasingly
expensive coal plant for another 20 years.

There are cleaner, safer, and less risky alternatives. PSE's plant may require hundreds of millions of dollars to clean up its
dirty air, water, and mining waste, and now is the time for PSE to be honest about the true cost of keeping a dying coal
plant on life support.

PSE has not accounted for the true cost of burning coal; from carbon poliution to leaky coal ash ponds, PSE has left off
coal's big liabilities from the cost-benefit equation. Here are some of the main concerns with PSE's 2013 Integrated
Resource Plan (UE-120767):

No price or regulation on carbon for the next 20 years. Although there is currently no carbon cap or tax in Washington,
federal or state action is anticipated in the near future, and is almost certain to occur with the next two decades. As
President Obama noted a recent speech about climate disruption and carbon pollution: "We limit toxic chemicals in our
air and water, but power plants can dump unlimited amounts of carbon pollution into the air for free. That's not right,
that's not safe, and it needs to stop.”

No inclusion of costs for federal designation of coal ash as a hazardous substance. PSE acknowledged previously that the
pending Coal Combustion Residual rules could result in up to $125 million in annual costs for disposal of hazardous coal
ash. PSE has already paid $25 million in a settlement for contaminated groundwater. PSE is currently facing two state-
based legal challenges on coal ash and the contamination continues.

No consideration of potential SO2 non-attainment costs and underestimation of other air quality liabilities such as
compliance with federal haze rules and new federal air toxics rules.

No accounting for anticipated increasing coal mining costs. Much of the coal remaining onsite after 40 years of mining is
increasingly hard to obtain, and will require additional costs.

PSE's planning process lacks transparency. PSE has refused to fully disclose its modeling data or analyses, making it
impossible for the public to very or refute PSE's methodology. In some cases PSE has not justified why its costs
assumptions for Colstrip are different from costs documented by the plant's other owners.

PSE's conclusion that Colstrip is "economi¢" is overly simplistic and misleading. Several of the scenarios that PSE ran
showed that continuing to operate Colstrip for the next 20 years is in many cases more expensive than transitioning to

other, clean generation alternatives.

This is not where we want our next energy dollars spent. | urge the commission to critically evaluate PSE's long range
plan and have them incorporate the true cost of coal.

Sincerely,



Marney Mathison .
2907 Drummond Ave
Vancouver, WA 98661-5037



